
 

July 2012 

Dear friends in Christ: 

We praise the Lord for His goodness to us. Since we have been back in the states our health has greatly improved. Nancy 

is now able is now able to breathe a lot better and without using an oxygen machine!  We have been busy getting ready 

to start a Spanish ministry in our home church. I have advertised in a local Spanish newspaper and have been going door 

to door in all the Spanish neighborhoods giving out gospel tracts and inviting them to church. We had our first service on 

June 3rd, only two men showed up. In the following weeks we only had one show up each Sunday. We have had a lot of 

promises and we know that God will give the increase. Our son Eliot and his wife are helping in the service. 

We keep in contact with the folks in Bolivia, and praise the Lord for all that is going on. All the churches spoke of how 

the attendance was up,  they were seeing souls saved and folks continue to grow in the Lord. Before we left, the church 

in Cota Cota wanted to have their anniversary early, so we could attend. Then Ovejuyo had a conference on the family 

and we were able to lead six folks to the Lord. Here are some pictures of some things that took place. 

  

The first three pictures are at Cota Cota. They also presented us with a gift. The last two are at Ovejuyo with the children 

singing,  the pastors of the local churches and pastors from Peru that preached at the conference on the family. 

Please pray for the ministry that we are now doing, at times it seems hard with little results, yet we know the Lord is 

working and that his word will not return void. 

Praise the Lord and many thanks from our hearts for your continued support and prayers for us.  We have seen many 

souls come to Christ over the years in La Paz Bolivia and we want to see the same here. Again, we say thank you. 
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